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January 19, 2021 
Ministry of Long-Term Care, 
6th Floor, 400 University Ave. 
Toronto, Ontario 
M7A 1N3 
 
Attention: The Honourable Merrilee Fullerton 
  Minister of Long-Term Care 
 
Dear Honourable Minister: 
 
I wish to begin by thanking you for accepting our request for a delegation, to further discuss this 
important issue facing our municipality and our long-term care home, Au Chateau, Home for the Aged 
regarding the ending of the 102 Special Funding Agreement.  There has been ongoing discussion with 
MOLTC staff and we are very appreciative of the ongoing support and dialogue with ministry officials  

 
The conclusion of this funding agreement results in a revenue loss of $658,000.00 for Au Chateau 
Home for the Aged. The annual funding of the Special Agreement was re-allocated to the Au Chateau 
Board by our local District of Nipissing Social Services Administration Board.  The Au Chateau was 
unsuccessful in obtaining transitional funding from DNSSAB due to the financial complexity of this special 
agreement.   
 

The Municipality of West Nipissing, along with the Municipality of Temagami will be responsible for 
subsidizing this shortfall. We are therefore asking the Minister to work with the Municipalities to 
providing transitional funding to the Au Chateau in order to maintain current levels of quality care 
provided to our Seniors.  Transitional funding will allow the Board, along with its funding partners, to move 

forward with its strategic plans for redevelopment and/or infrastructure improvement.  Without 
transitional funding, the taxpayers of West Nipissing will have to bear approximately seventy five 
percent of the revenue shortfall, which represents a close to 3.00% tax increase on our residents who 
are already struggling financially with the current COVID-19 crisis. 
 
Once again, I want to thank you for the opportunity to discuss this matter affecting our citizens.  We 
are hopeful that you will give due consideration to this request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Joanne Savage 
Mayor 
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January 19, 2021 
 
Ministry of Transportation 
5th Floor, 777 Bay Street 
Toronto, Ontario    M7A 1Z8 
 
Attention: The Honourable Caroline Mulroney 
  Minister of Transportation 
 
Dear Honourable Minister: 
 
Subject:  TURNING LANE AT INTERSECTION OF HWY. 17 AND LEBLANC ROAD 

 
Thank you for receiving our delegation this afternoon to discuss matters of grave importance to our 
community. 
The Ministry of Transportation has confirmed agreement to construct a turning lane at the intersection of 
Highway 17 and Leblanc Road in the Municipality of West Nipissing; however, a letter from the Minister in 
January of 2019 indicated that the timing of this project has yet to be determined.  This turning lane is 
essential to the municipality for the safety of its residents as it is a high-volume truck route where left turns 
must be made off Highway 17 where the traffic is travelling at a high rate of speed.  In addition, the 
Municipality is currently developing its Industrial Park, which will be accessed by large heavy commercial 
vehicles.  This, along with residential and tourist traffic already using this intersection, will increase the risk 
of accidents due to the lack of a turning lane 
 
The Municipality is therefore requesting that the project be expedited in order to ensure the safety of all 
vehicles travelling on highway 17 through our community.  
 
Once again, I want to thank you for the opportunity to discuss this matter affecting our residents and we 
are hopeful that you will give due consideration to this request. We also want to thank your staff for their 
continued support, assistance, professionalism and cooperation on the many files affecting our 
Municipality. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Joanne Savage 
Mayor 
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AERIAL IMAGERY – LEBLANC ROAD & HIGHWAY 17 
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January 19, 2021 
 
Ministry of Transportation 
5th Floor, 777 Bay Street 
Toronto, Ontario    M7A 1Z8 
 
Attention: The Honourable Caroline Mulroney 
  Minister of Transportation 
 
Dear Honourable Minister: 
 
Subject:  UPGRADES TO HIGHWAY 539A 

 
Thank you for receiving our delegation this afternoon to discuss matter of upgrades to Highway 539 and 
539A.  These roads are the life-blood of the small communities served by them, both for tourism and logging. 
 
Firstly, the Municipality would like to express its appreciation for the current work being done on Highway 
539.  In that regard, the Municipality is hopeful that the MTO will also take into account the portion of the 
Highway between Field and River Valley with a view of making upgrades to eliminate the need for half load 
limits, which create hardship to both tourism and economic activities using that route.   
 
It is also hoped that the portion of the highway in the River Valley town proper be similarly addressed. These 
enhancements will aid in the longevity and sustainability of this road for our local citizens and businesses 
using them.   
 
Once again, I want to thank you for the opportunity to discuss this matter affecting our residents and we are 
hopeful that you will give due consideration to this request. We also want to thank your staff for their 
continued support, assistance, professionalism and cooperation on the many files affecting our Municipality 
which is always appreciated. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Joanne Savage 
Mayor 
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Aerial – Hwy 539A



 







From: Harry Barr <hbarr@newagemetals.com> 

Date: January 20, 2021 at 1:31:25 PM EST 

To: Roland Larabie <rlarabie@municipality.westnipissing.on.ca> 

Cc: Cody Hunt <codyh@newagemetals.com> 

Subject: RE: Hwy 539 upgrades 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 
  
This letter serves as a vote of support for Mr. Roland Larabie’s proposal for road improvements to highway 
539 out of River Valley, Ontario. 
  
Our Company, New Age Metals is a junior mining company focused on the exploration and development of 
the River Valley Palladium Project, located 20 kilometres northwest of the town of River Valley. 
  
We initially acquired the project in 1999 by way of staking and acquisition from three local prospectors. We 
and previous partners have conducted exploration and development work representing approximately 
$40M since then and today we are advancing the project towards a Prefeasibility study level that will 
incorporate advanced engineering and financial analysis. In 2019 we completed the projects first 
engineering study, a Preliminary Economic Assessment (PEA) that concluded a positive case for an open pit 
mine at our site that would have a 14 year mine life and employ approximately 325 people at peak 
manpower, while the steady-state workforce will be closer to 190 people over the life of the mine. The PEA 
approximated that we would be transporting about 16,500 tonnes of concentrate material from our site to 
local facilities in Sudbury every year. 
  
To build a mine of this size we need year round access for heavy equipment and are looking at expenditures 
close to $500M. Thus there would be an obvious need for an upgraded paved road rather than a chip and 
tar surface.  
  
In the event someone would like to discuss the above information please do not hesitate to call 613 659 
2773 or email hbarr@newagemetals.com. 
  
 
Regards, 
Harry Barr, Chairman & CEO, New Age Metals 
Harry Barr | Chairman & CEO | INTERNATIONAL METALS GROUP 

Ontario Field Office – 59 Burtch’s Lane | Rockport, ON K0E 1V0  

TEL: (613) 659 2773 | TEL: Vancouver (604) 685 1870 

US Office: 808 214 5236 | Mobile: 604 861 0479 

Email: HBarr@newagemetals.com; hbarr@pfncapital.com  

www.newagemetals.com | www.elninoventures.com | www.InternationalMetalsGroup.com  

PGM & LITHIUM EXPLORATION AND DEVELOPMENT - ZINC & PRECIOUS METALS 

 
  

mailto:hbarr@newagemetals.com
mailto:HBarr@newagemetals.com
mailto:hbarr@pfncapital.com
http://www.elninoventures.com/
http://www.internationalmetalsgroup.com/
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January 21, 2021 

 

Roland Larabie 

127 Hwy 539A 

River Valley, Ontario 

P0H2C0 

 

Attention:  Councillor Roland Larabie (Ward 6, representing River Valley, Ontario) 

Re:  Hwy 539 and Hwy 539A  (From Warren, Ontario to River Valley) 

 

Dear Roland, 

As discussed, I understand there are significant issues and safety hazards related to 

Highway 539 from Warren, Ontario to River Valley, Ontario.  I travel on this road 

frequently to review our operations in River Valley and Warren, Ontario.  I have 

experienced the potholes and road heaving due to the frost.  The road heaving has been so 

bad in prior years that I have had personal neck injuries from my head hitting the top of 

my pickup truck due to the significant heaving and bumps.  This needs to be addressed. 

 

Coloured Aggregates Inc. hauls between 80-100,000 Metric Tonnes of Anorthosite from 

two quarries in River Valley.  The operations have grown significantly over the last five 

years as we supply numerous large companies throughout North America via truck and 

our fleet of rail cars.  I am very concerned with the safety of the highway and the impact 

on our trucks and drivers.  All the ore must be hauled from the two operations in River 

Valley via truck. 

 

We have recently acquired three more permitted quarries in the area.  We are the largest 

mining operation in the area.  Our intention is to grow these operations and double 

production in the next few years.   We are investing significantly in the sites and required 

equipment.  The current condition of the highway requires trucks to be repaired and 

replaced at a significantly faster rate than other typical areas with suitable and well-

http://www.colouredaggregates.com/index.php
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maintained highways.  It appears that Ferrovial has a truck filling potholes daily.  This 

seems to be an expensive and temporary solution to a very serious problem.  If the 

problem were addressed properly and immediately the cost to repair and maintain the 

highway would be reduced substantially.  In addition, the significant impact from a safety 

perspective would be substantial. 

 

Coloured Aggregates Inc. would be interested in supplying materials to upgrade Highway 

539.  As our operations are in the area, we would provide very competitive quotes for 

aggregates to rebuild the highway.  By being close to the highway remediation there 

would be less trucks hauling shorter distances.  The resulting social impact and safety on 

our highways would be minimized. 

 

Highway 539 requires immediate upgrading from several perspectives. You have our 

support to improve Highway 539 in the Warren and River Valley areas. 

 

Sincerely, 

  

Jeff Oravecz 

 

Jeff Oravecz, CPA, CA 

Vice President 

Coloured Aggregates Inc. 

http://www.colouredaggregates.com/index.php



